
Westborough Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

November 10, 2015

7:00 p.m. – 7:20 p.m.

Present:  Chairman Barrette, Vice Chairman Drewry, Selectmen Goldblatt and Johnson

Also Present:  Jim Malloy, Town Manager, Kristi Williams, Assistant Town Manager/HR Director

Interviews/Appointments for the Council on Aging

Selectman Barrette noted that three candidates, Leigh Emery, Kathy Metzger, and Lutwig Stepanian, who are all well know to the Board, have applied for the two open positions on the Council on Aging.
Selectman Goldblatt’s motion to appoint Leigh Emery and Kathy Metzger to the Council on Aging for terms that expire on June 30, 2018 was seconded by Selectman Drewry.  Vote:  3-0
Request to Extend the Hours for Pouring Liquor License Holders until 2:00 AM on New Year’s Eve / Town Manager 
Mr. Malloy noted that the Board has approved extending the New Year’s Eve liquor sales until 2:00 AM in the past and Chief Gordon stated that he has no issue with the request.
Selectman Drewry’s motion that the Board approves the list on attached memorandum to have extended hours on New Year’s Eve 2015 to all for alcohol sales until 2 AM on 1/1/16 was seconded by Selectman Goldblatt.  Vote:  3-0

Town Manager Report



Mr. Malloy informed the Board that the Town has been in the process of bidding the municipal electric aggregation, bids were opened last week and a contract was signed for two years at 9.1 cents ($0.091) per kilowatt hour.  It will be available to all members of the community and they will receive the public information campaign in approximately six weeks which will continue through early January with a thirty-day opt out period.  The rate will be in effect February 1, 2016 and includes both residential and commercial customers.  Mr. Malloy noted that National Grid’s rate for the next 6 months is 13.09 ($0.1309) cents per kilowatt hour.
Issues and Correspondence of the Selectmen
Selectman Drewry reminded the public about the Veterans’ Day ceremonies tomorrow, November 11, 2015 and he reviewed the schedule.
Selectman Goldblatt commended the Municipal Building Committee for their work and especially Mr. Malloy and Ms. Williams for an outstanding job with the move.

Selectman Barrette echoed Selectman Goldblatt’s comments and noted that the Board is proud of the new buildings and thanked the taxpayers as well.

New Fire Chief Contract
Selectman Goldblatt’s motion to approve the employment agreement between the Town of Westborough and Patrick Purcell as the Fire Chief for the period 11/10/15 to 6/30/18 was seconded by Selectman Drewry.  Vote:  3-0
Chief Purcell and the Board signed the contract.  Chief Purcell’s father came forward and pinned the Fire Chief badge on Chief Purcell.  Chief Purcell was then sworn in by the Town Clerk, Wendy Mickel.

Adjournment
Selectman Goldblatt’s motion to adjourn at 7:20 p.m. was seconded by Selectman Drewry.  Vote:  3-0
Submitted by Paula M. Covino
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